
                           

5 Cents Per Meal Offering, (1st Sundays at Park Lake), Sunday, May 1 
Park Lake participates in an offering to support the Presbyterians' Answer to Hunger 
Program (PATH).  Park Lake regularly takes up the offering on the 1st Sunday of each month 
on Communion Sundays,  as a reminder that, as we have been fed at the Lord's table, we are 
called to feed others. 

                        Bulletin Announcements                                             
                           May 1, 2022 

Park Lake PW Birthday Luncheon 
Sunday, May 15, Struble Fellowship Hall 

(After Worship) 

Come to the 
       Birthday Celebration! 

 
Everyone is Welcome! 

Menu: 
 Fried Chicken & Sides 
 Birthday Cake 

100 Years of  
Presbyterian Women! 

       Dorcas:  Monday, May 2 
1:30 pm, In-person, Parlor 
Circle Representative 
Anne Gardepe, annegard64@gmail.com  
Bible Moderator  
Sandy Bogner, sandybogner@cfl.rr.com  
 
Sarah:  Monday, May 2 
2:00 pm, Westminster Towers, 
Town Square 
Circle Representative & Bible Moderator  

        Marian Price, marian66@cfl.rr.com 
 
Joanna:  Monday, May 2 
7:00 pm, In-person, Parlor 

       Circle Representative  
       Vicky Nicoll, vnicoll22@gmail.com 
       Bible Moderator 
       Helen DeBevoise, helenparklake@gmail.com 

The Park Lake Presbyterian Women Bible Study Circles,  will be meeting for the 
last time this season on May 2nd and 3rd, the first Monday and Tuesday of the 
month.  We will resume in September. 

Martha:  Tuesday, May 3 
10:00 am, In-person, Parlor 
Circle Representative  
Eleanore Kaney, eik58@cfl.rr.com 

       Bible Moderator  
       Norma Knight, norma.knight1101@gmail.com 

 
Esther:  Tuesday, May 3 
7:00 pm, in-person, Struble Fellowship Hall 
Circle Representative  
Erin Cook, erincook987@gmail.com 

       Bible Moderator  
       Anne Vercheski,  avercheski@cfl.rr.com  



Church Staff 
 

Co-pastors    Dr. Helen DeBevoise 
 Dr.  Dan DeBevoise  
Parish Associate  Dr. Linda Wright Simmons 
Organist, Director FAVO  Will Benton 
Choir Director  Robb Ross 
Child Care Center Director, Barbara Twachtman 
Financial Administrator  Linda Castle 
Church Secretary Carol Bookhardt 
Maintenance Keith Bridges 
Librarian  Alice Schmidt 
Nursery Staff Barbara Boyce 

 
Church Missionaries 

Madagascar                                 Dan and Elizabeth Turk 
Mozambique                                                Sebber Banda 
                                                            Rev. Carlos Faquione  

 FOOD COLLECTION—for WASHINGTON SHORES 
PRESBYTERIAN - FOOD PANTRY  
 
        The next donation day will be: 

Tuesdays, May 3rd, 17th and 31st 

      Please bring non-perishable donations to 
the circle drive at the West side entrance of the 
Sanctuary, off of Highland. Donations may also 

be dropped off on Sundays  

 

Pledged Income  

Thru  03/31/22  

Non Pledged Income  

Thru  03/31/22 

Budget  $128,068 Budget  $12,500 

Actual  $119,638 Actual  $14,483 

Difference $8,430 Difference ($1,983) 

    

Park Lake Operating Budget Thru  03/31/22 

 Income Expenses Difference 

Budget $157,425 $161,166 ($3,741) 

Actual  $148,545  $156,859 ($8,314) 

 

Hygiene items: 
Soap 
Deodorant  
Disposable razors 
Socks (especially women’s) 
Toilet paper 
Toothbrushes  
Toothpaste 
Dental floss 
Shampoo 
Sanitary supplies 
Women’s Incontinence items 

Food items: 
Food with pop tops 
Rice 
Canned corn 
Crackers 
Peanut butter 
Jelly 
Cereal 
 

(low stock items in bold) 

*please check expiration dates on food items 
 before donating. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Park Lake’s  
Vacation Bible School  

 

Monday, July 11 through 
Friday, July 15, 2022 

9:00 am - 12noon 
 Ages PreK-4 through 5th grade 

 Discovery on Adventure 
 Island: Quest for God’s Great Light 

Registration forms  
online at plpc.org 

 

Arise! Shine!  
Your light has 

come;  the Lord’s 
glory has shone 

 upon you!  Isaiah 60:1  

Does your Youth  
need Volunteer hours for school? 

 
Youth Volunteers are needed for 

Vacation Bible school!  Youth who are 
rising 6th graders - 12th grade are 

welcome.  Go to plpc.org to find the 
youth volunteer form to complete and 
return to the church office,  or contact 

the church office at 
carolparklake@gmail.com for more 

information. 

VBS Decorating Prep  
Volunteers Needed! 

 
All are welcome for fun, 

fellowship and creativity as we 
start our VBS decorating prep.  
Bring a bag dinner.  We meet 
in Struble Fellowship Hall  at 

6:00 pm - 7:30 pm. No 
experience necessary, we will 

be cutting, coloring and 
painting decorations for VBS. 

 May 11th (kick-off 
meeting for Volunteers) 

 May 18th and 25th 
 June 1st, 8th and 15th 

VBS Volunteer Kick-off Meeting, Wednesday, May 11, 6:00 pm, dinner provided, Struble Fellowship Hall 


